
TO:   MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 
 
FROM:  MIKE ALTHOFF, Public Works Director 
 
SUBJECT:     LED Project Completion, WW Treatment Plant  
 
MEETING DATE: September 18th, 2018 
 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

In November of 2017 a LED Energy savings project was started at the waste water 
treatment plant. The original plan was to have Sundance Energy Solutions complete the 
project in its entirety. At some point in the project there was a breakdown in the 
expectations on who is in charge of the installation. To date we have paid Sundance 
$6,822.12, as a down payment, and taken delivery of the lights. Wheeling Electric has 
provided the cheapest bid to complete the project. In speaking with Sundance they 
stated we now have full control to complete the project. There doesn’t seem to be a 
signed contract with this project that designates any parameters on completion or 
responsibilities. I have exchanged some email with Sundance that states they will send 
us an invoice that credits the remainder of the project. Attached are the bid from 
Wheeling Electric and the invoice showing the $6,800.00 paid to Sundance. This will 
bring us in slightly over bid but completes the project to start getting some cost savings 
on our energy bill. There is a rebate from Xcel Energy I will apply for after completion of 
the project. I have spoken with Xcel Energy, they are aware of the project and our 
rebate information.  
 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 
 
 
Accept the Bid from Wheeling Electric to complete the LED upgrade project at the WW 
Treatment Plant.  
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